

GOOD TIDINGS

· SPRING 2025 ·

Newsletter of the Reformed Presbyterian
Woman's Association

REFLECTIONS BY THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Dear Friends,

This June marks the Reformed Presbyterian Home's (RP Home's) 128th anniversary. 128 years since our founding, we continue to strive to provide quality care and a supportive living environment to the seniors in our community.

We believe that all older adults deserve safe, high-quality health care that is based on what matters most to them as individuals and delivered reliably in every setting. We meet those care needs and standards by providing four key services: Independent Living, Personal Care, Short-Term Care, and Long-Term Care.

RP Home is also leading the way in making sure that every day, every older adult receives age-friendly health care. We're now part of the Age-Friendly Health Systems movement, an initiative of The John A. Hartford Foundation and the Institute for Healthcare Improvement in partnership with the American Hospital Association and the Catholic Health Association of the United States. This makes us among the first health systems in the country implementing age-friendly health care.

Education Makes This Care Possible

Ongoing staff education ensures that RP Home residents receive the most up-to-date services and care. Most recently, our staff participated in training in three key areas: fall prevention, infection



prevention practices and vaccination programs, and Dementia Training. We thank the RISE Program (Long-Term Care Resiliency, Infrastructure Supports, and Empowerment) for funding these sources, and AMI Expeditionary Healthcare for hosting the training themselves. As we move into 2025, we look forward to scheduling more staff training programs.

Updates and Upgrades Around the Home

2

In 2024, we completed our Chapel and Resident Community Room renovation! We hosted a dedication and donor recognition ceremony on November 2nd to mark the end of this incredible campaign. We are grateful to the many donors, foundations, and governmental grants that helped the RP Home fundraise \$470,306 to renovate the Chapel and Community Room!

Renovations have also wrapped up on hallway improvements that will benefit those in our Personal Care nursing community. We chose to work on this project because having a homelike environment improves a resident's well-being; it promotes comfort, dignity, and overall higher quality of life. Thus, improvements to our Home and hallways improve our resident's mood and mental health, improving their transition into our home! Residents and staff have expressed their gratitude for the individual donors, foundations and federal grants which made these renovations possible.

Planning for the Spring and Beyond

Providing a supportive social and spiritual environment is fundamental to our mission. We have many programs to look forward to in 2025 such as a Genevans choir performance, Volunteer

Appreciation Week, National Nursing Care Week, and the Walker Celebration of Lights Event. We hope you'll join us at the Home for these lovely events and celebrations!

Blessings,

Cara D Todhunter MA SLP, NHA MPM Executive Director



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2025

3

Mrs. Marilyn Roll, President

Louise Copeland, Vice President

Bill Weir, Treasurer

Autumn Butler, Assistant Treasurer

Karen Olson, Reporting Secretary

Jennifer Willson, Corresponding Secretary

Karen Copeland

Mikayla Raye Covington

Rev. Ralph Joseph

David Weir

Judy Willson



Our Mission

Our mission is to provide quality care and a supportive living environment to older adults in a manner consistent with the affection, honor, and care that the Bible teaches us to give our parents.

Our Vision

Our vision is to provide an environment which maximizes the physical, spiritual, social, and emotional well-being of each member of our community.

Our Philosophy of Care

God has given value to each person's life that does not diminish with age or changes in mental or physical condition. Our goal is to provide an environment that will help each person we serve achieve his, her, or their maximum level of well-being.

EVENTS

APRIL 16TH AT 12:00 PM MARY COLEMAN DINING ROOM Volunteer Recognition Lunch

We would be delighted if you could join us! Please RSVP to Julie Haley at 412-321-4139, Ext. 2107 or jhaley@rphome.org.



APRIL 17TH RP HOME OR VIA ZOOM RPWA Association Annual Meeting

Please join us for our annual RPWA Association Meeting. Agenda items include: Board Election, Reports, and Strategic Planning Updates.



DECEMBER 4TH AT 6:00PM RP HOME (EXACT ROOM TBD) Walker Celebration Of Lights

We look forward to celebrating the holiday season with you!



WELCOMING MAYOR GAINEY TO THE HOME

Mayor Ed Gainey once again visited RP Home this February, i.e. during Black History Month. Residents and staff welcomed him and engaged in discussions about low-income housing, Medicaid, and homelessness in the community. Our residents had the opportunity to ask questions and share their concerns directly with the mayor, and appreciate that he took time to visit them here at the Home!



RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT KATHLEEN WAKEFIELD

Kathleen Wakefield, born in McKeesport, PA, has always been driven, and has a strong academic and clinical background. A proud graduate of Ohio and Drexel University, she pursued further education through graduate studies and completed a fellowship at Blue Cross, gaining valuable experience in patient care management.

Bringing both compassion and expertise to Temple University Hospital, Kathleen earned admiration from friends and coworkers for her warmth, sense of humor, and ability to put others at ease.

She still embraces each day as an opportunity to learn, believing that

growth and knowledge are essential to life.

Her advice to young people: find what you love, stay curious, and embrace new experiences.



A LIFE OF GENEROSITY

REMEMBERING CAROLYN METCALFE MOLLENKOP

We are grateful for the many faithful donors who support the Reformed Presbyterian Home. Today, we'd like to share the story of Carolyn Metcalfe Mollenkopf, a dedicated giver who also blessed the RP Home with an estate gift.

Born and raised in New York, Carolyn grew up in the Reformed Presbyterian denomination, which sponsors the RP Home. She remained deeply aware of the Home's mission and always took an interest in its welfare.

After graduating from high school in Chappaqua, NY, Carolyn attended Geneva College, earning her degree in 1962. She spent her early career teaching before raising her two sons, then dedicated 32 years to serving Baltimore County Public Schools as a librarian. In that role, she supported thousands of school employees and nurtured a deep love for children and learning. She often shared joyful stories from her time as a librarian.

For 24 years, Carolyn also worked weekends and summers as a concierge at the Hyatt Regency in Baltimore. Board member David Weir once heard from a friend who stayed at the Hyatt and praised Carolyn for her warmth and attention to detail. She made guests feel welcome, helped them navigate the city, and even shared insider tips about the hotel, turning their visit into a special experience. Carolyn loved meeting famous guests and often had hilarious stories to tell.



In 2008, Carolyn reconnected with her alma mater, Geneva College, in a meaningful way. She developed a close friendship with board member Louise Copeland during a trip to Cyprus with New Song, the group Louise directed. Carolyn became an enthusiastic supporter, traveling with New Song and the Genevans choirs on their national and international tours. She also served on Geneva's Alumni Council and helped organize sporting events in her area.

A true people person, Carolyn never met a stranger. She formed deep connections with people of all ages, especially college students and the elderly. She devoted herself to caring for her parents as they lived well into their nineties and frequently visited the RP Home, showing her commitment to its mission. We are incredibly grateful that she chose to include the Home in her estate plan.

Carolyn loved giving gifts—both large and small. She contributed generously to organizations like the RP Home and delighted in handing out \$2 bills like candy. In many ways, she was like a \$2 bill herself—uncommon, surprising, and invaluable.

CELEBRATING OUR VOLUNTEERS

This year, National Volunteer Week is April 20-26th. But the truth is, every week is Volunteer Week for us! Volunteers play a vital role in our mission, making a positive impact on our community and enriching the lives of our residents every day. They contribute in many ways, including:

- Leading life enrichment programs
- Escorting residents to appointments on and off campus
- Answering phones
- *Greeting visitors*
- Bringing service animals for visits
- Providing office support
- Engaging with residents one-on-one

Their dedication means the world to both our residents and staff!



We look forward to celebrating our incredible volunteers with an

Appreciation Luncheon on Wednesday, April 16, at 12:00 PM in the Mary Coleman Dining Room

We would be delighted if you could join us!

Please RSVP to Julie Haley at 412-321-4139, ext. 2107,
or at jhaley@rphome.org.

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!



Anonymous
Victoria Araceli
Mary Lou Basset
Richard Brewer
Autumn Butler
Anthony Ciotti
LeeAnn Ciotti
Cecilia Daly
Tina Degonish
Lavelle Green
Chantal Lendo
George Linkhawer
Vickie Linkhawer
Nadine Long
Bonnie McClain

Donna Moore
Ettenn Mouenzech
Hailey Mundy
Bridget O'Brien
Jane Peters
Anna Porter
Stephen Schaad
Judith Schaad
Rachel Schrock
Jane Sestric
Barabara Stroud
Cynthia Walker
Bill Weir
Rose Weir

If you're interested in volunteering at RP Home, contact Kelly Rose, Life Enrichment Director, at krose@rphome.org or call 412-321-4139.

WHY I FINANCIALLY SUPPORT RP HOME



The Lord led me to the Reformed Presbyterian Home over 13 years ago. I never thought about giving financially at that time, but as I watched the mission of the Home actively taking place between residents and staff, I knew I was being called to not only support them through my position, but also financially.

In the book of Matthew we read, "For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also." And in Corinthians, "For God loves a person who gives cheerfully."

We care for residents of various faiths, and we serve some of the poorest of the poor. We were not made to judge who we serve, but to accept all residents where they are in their lives and care for them, as they are all children of God.

I don't work directly with our residents, but I enjoy talking with them when given the opportunity to do so. They are thankful we are here to care for them and love them to the best of our abilities. I trust in the Lord and know that I have been and will continue to receive blessings from Him. As our Mission statement reads,

"The Reformed Presbyterian
Home guided by the Reformed
Presbyterian Woman's
Association, is a charitable
non-profit organization that
provides quality care and
a supportive environment to
older adults in a manner consistent
with the affection, honor and
care that the Bible teaches us to
give our parents."

Signed,

Kathie Haffly

HR Coordinator/Accounts
Payable Clerk

BUILDING FUND

The Reformed Presbyterian Home publicly announced our Capital Campaign in June of 2022 with the goal to raise \$500,000. We acknowledge the following individuals, foundations, and corporations for their generosity in supporting the renovation of the resident Chapel and Community Space.

DONORS

Mr. & Mrs. Renwick Adams
Advisors Service Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Allison Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Allman
Gen. & Mrs. James E. Andrews
Rev. & Mrs. Bruce Backensto
Mrs. Ann Beisel
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bigler
Ms. Ingrid Birdall
Birmingham Reformed
Presbyterian Church
Blocki Flute Method LLC
Ms. Patricia Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. R. Scott Boyle

Presbyterian Church
Blocki Flute Method LLC
Ms. Patricia Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. R. Scott Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. William Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Butler
Christ Church
Mrs. Lois Claerbaut
Ms. Genavieve Coleman
Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Copeland
Dr. & Mrs. Robert M. Copeland
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Copeland
Mr. Andy Curran Jr
Dr. & Mrs. Jack Delivuk
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Donaldson
First Reformed Presbyterian

Church of Beaver Falls Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gally Mrs. Ruth Garcia Mr. & Mrs. Robert Garvin Mr. & Mrs. William Gillies Ms. Kathleen Haffly

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hemphill Mr. Bob Hemphill Rev. & Mrs. Robert Hemphill Ms. Elizabeth Hickman Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Hoge Mr. & Mrs. David Honsberger

Hope Community Reformed Presbyterian Church

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Hughes Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Hunter Mrs. Sandra Johns

Ms. Jakeerose Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Johnston

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Joseph Ms. Rose M. Karanzas

Keystone Environmental Solutions, LLC

Mr. Kevin King

Mr. Joe Ledbetter

Ms. Faith Lee

Miss Joyce Lynn

Mr. Robert Marshall Miss Louise Marshall

Dr. & Mrs. Joel Martin

Dr. & Mrs. Fredric Martin

Massey Charitable Trust Ms. Melissa Mastorovich

Mr. & Mrs. Donald H. McBurney Mr. & Mrs. Scott McBurney

Mr. & Mrs. Herb McCracken

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis McFarland

 $Mr.\ \&\ Mrs.\ John\ McFarland$

Mr. & Mrs. Dean McHenry Mr. & Mrs. William McIntyre

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Miller

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Milligan

Mrs. Carolyn Mollenkopf Ms. Barbara Muschar Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Noack Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Plummer

PNC Charitable Trusts Grant

Mr. & Mrs. Victor Porter

Premier Therapy

Mr. & Mrs. James Roll

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Rohm

Ms. Lisa Sage

Mr. Jason J. Sauereisen

Mr. & Mrs. John Shaw

Ms. Marcia Siebring

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Skees Dr. Kenneth G. Smith

Rev. & Mrs. Peter Smith

Snee-Reinhardt Charitable Foundation

Sterling Reformed Presbyterian Church

Synod of the Reformed Presbyterian Church

Ms. Jean Szilagyi

Ms. Beth Tabon

Mr. & Mrs. William Thompkins

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Watters

Ms. Margaret Weimer

Mr. & Mrs. Ian Welsh

Ms. Emily Welsh

Dr. & Mrs. Keith Willson

Mr. & Mrs. Galen Wilson

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis L. Wing

Mr. Hugh Wissner

Dr. & Mrs. Jonathan Wright

Dr. Sara Wuthnow

Dr. Barry York

GENERAL FUND

The Reformed Presbyterian Home gratefully acknowledges the following individuals, foundations & corporations whose ongoing support enhances our mission for those we serve. Thank you for your gifts in 2024.

DONORS

Anonymous

Anonymous Anonymous Anonymous Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Alexander Mr. Glenn Aley Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Allison Jr. Gen. & Mrs. James Andrews Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund Mrs. Ann Beisel Ms. Christine Benanti Mr. & Mrs. Roupen Berberian Mr. David Berberian Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bigler Birmingham Reformed Presbyterian Church Mrs. Luverne Blair Mr. & Mrs. Martin Blocki Bloomington Reformed Presbyterian Church Mrs. Ruth Bloor Ms. Lorey Bluemle Mrs. Barbara A. Bolger Ms. Jill M. Brethauer Ms. Ellen Brierly Ms. Joan A. Bronson Broomall Reformed Presbyterian Church Ms. Kamya Brown Mrs. Dorothy Buck Mr. Greg Burgreen Mr. & Mrs. Joel Butler Mr. James Chan Mr. & Mrs. Glen Chin Fr. & Mrs. E.P Christulides Mr. & Mrs. David Ciarrocchi Mrs. Patricia Cocot Dr. & Mrs. Robert Copeland Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland Mr. & Mrs. James Copenhaver

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Cosentino Covenanter Daughters WMF of Shawnee Covenant Fellowship Reformed Presbyterian Church Ms. Jeneva Craig Mr. & Mrs. Wayne DeGoines Ms. Melva Deitt Dr. & Mrs. Jack Delivuk Mr. Robert Dinkelmeyer Mr. & Mrs. James Dobbs Mr. Benton Duffett Elkhart Reformed Presbyterian Church Mr. Charles Enloe Mr. Doug Enloe Estate of C. Harold Hutcheson Estate of Margaret J. Schmitt Mrs. Tenley Fasola Mr. Mark Faurie First Reformed Presbyterian Church of Beaver Falls First Reformed Presbyterian Church of Cambridge Mr. & Mrs. Fred Ford Mr. David Gangadean Mr. Brian George Mr. & Mrs. William Gillies Glengarry Community Reformed Fellowship Ms. Pam Goodell Grace Reformed Presbyterian Church of Gibsonia Grace Reformed Presbyterian Church of State College Ms. Lois Gross Ms. Virginia Haiges Ms. Julie Haley Mr. Philip Hays Hebron Women's Missionary

Fellowship

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hemphill

Rev. & Mrs. Bruce C. Hemphill

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Henderson Ms Lisa Henk Ms. Elizabeth Hickman Hope Community Reformed Presbyterian Church Ms. Loretta Hulbert Dr. Betsy A. Johns Mrs. Sandra Johns Ms. Alice Johnson Mr. & Mrs. Mark Johnson Ms. Priscilla Johovich Mr. & Mrs. Frederick R. Jones Rev. & Mrs. Ralph Joseph Ms. Sharon Joseph Mrs. Irma Joseph Ms. Rose M. Karanzas Ms. Mia King Mrs. Sondra Krimmel Ms. Carolyn Clark Kupperman Ms. Diane Lamont Mr. & Mrs. William Legg Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Levy Lisbon Reformed Presbyterian Church Mr. Michael Lukac Miss Joyce Lynn Manchester Reformed Presbyterian Church Mr. Dale F. Marrison Mr. Robert Marshall Dr. & Mrs. Joel Martin Dr. & Mrs. Richard Mason Mr. & Mrs. Robert Matous Ms. Sarah Mayer Dr. & Mrs. Wendell McBurney Mr. & Mrs. William McChesney Mr. & Mrs. Neal McCluskev Mrs. Margaret McCormick Mrs. Gail McCready Mr. & Mrs. Dennis McFarland

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn McFarland

Mr. & Mrs. William and Kathleen McIntyre Mrs. Kim Metheny Mr. Michael Metropulos Metropolitan Baptist Church Mr. Robert Mitchel Mr. & Mrs. David Mohr Mr. & Mrs. James Montgomery Mr. Benjamin Morrow Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Myrick Mr. & Mrs. Michael Nagel Mr. & Mrs. William J. Nelson Dr. & Mrs. Alan Noell Mr. & Mrs. William A Obaker Ms. Nancy Oldham Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Olmstead Mr. & Mrs. Luke O'Neill Mr. & Mrs. John Pacerucha Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Parnell Mr. & Mrs. Paul Patterson Mr. & Mrs. Ron Patterson Ms. Eleanor Pearlman Mr. & Mrs. Fred Pellegrino Ms. Kathy Pollon Ms. Leonore C. Pope Ms. Catharine Porter Mr. & Mrs. Curt R. Porter Mr. & Mrs. Victor Porter Presbyterian Women's Synod of Trinity Ms. Phoebe Qian Mr. & Mrs. Harry Reagle Reformed Presbyterian Church of North Hills Reformed Presbyterian Missionary Society of Topeka Ms. Tracy Reynolds Mrs. Barbara Riehle Mr. & Mrs. Charles Rogers Mrs. & Mrs. James Roll Mr. Geoffrey Romine

Ms. Yvonne Rose Mr. & Mrs. Seth Rosenberg RRM Completions, INC Ms. Marjorie Russell Mrs. Katherine Russell Mr. Walter F. Rutkowski Ms. Lisa Sage Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Schlimmer Mr. & Mrs. Stephen J. Schmutte Seattle Reformed Presbyterian Church Ms. Colette Segalla Rev. & Mrs. Matthew Sexton Mr. & Mrs. Edward Shearer Mr. & Mrs. Sam Siple Mr. & Mrs. Robert Skees Mr. & Mrs. David Smelko Dr. & Mrs. Dean R. Smith Southfield Reformed Presbyterian Church Mrs. Jacquelin Spear Ms. Karen Steare Synod of the Reformed Presbyterian Church Tabernacle Cosmopolitan Baptist Church Target Mr. & Mrs. Neil Todhunter Mr. & Mrs. Brian Toevs Ms. Lottie Toney Topeka Reformed Presbyterian Church Tusca Area Reformed Presbyterian Church Mr. Joel Tylenda United Way of Southwestern PA Verizon Matching Gifts Program Washington Women's Missionary Fellowship Mr. & Mrs. Gary Watters Mr. & Mrs. A Dale Weaver

Ms. Margaret Weimer

Dr. & Mrs. David A. Weir Wells Fargo Fair Fund Mrs. Miriam Wenkhous Western Pennsylvania Conservancy Mrs. Mary White Mr. John Wilcox Mrs. Phyllis Wilkey Ms. Judith Willson Mr. & Mrs. John K. Wilson Mr. Hugh Wissner Mr. & Mrs. Lauren Wolcott Mrs. Everett Wood Dr. Richard Woods Mr. Christopher Wright Ms. Patricia Yanik Mr. & Mrs. Charles Yatsko

GIFTS IN KIND

Mrs. Marina Blocher

Mr. Robert Dinklemever

Ms. Amy Cotton

Mr. Evan Mosier

Pentecostal Temple Church of God in Christ

Trader Joes, East Liberty Location

Ms. Robin Schon

Ms. Gwen Strickland

Vocelli Pizza, Brownsville Rd.

GIFTS TO THE DISABILITIES MINISTRIES

The Synod of the Reformed Presbyterian Church of North America (RPCNA) appointed the Reformed Presbyterian Woman's Association (RPWA) to the task of leading and coordinating a support ministry for the church denomination to disabled individuals and to congregations, elders, deacon boards, and families of the RPCNA around the country who face disabilities of various natures.

Thank you to the following individuals and organizations that supported this fund:

Covenanter Daughters Women's Missionary Fellowship of Shawnee Mr. & Mrs. David Ciarrocchi

First Reformed Presbyterian Church of Beaver Falls

DONATIONS IN HONOR

Mrs. Wendy Allman

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Schwedler

Mr. David Copeland

Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland

Dr. & Mrs. Robert M. Copeland Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland

Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland Mrs. Faith Lee

Ms. Hilda K. Heard

Mrs. Barbara Bonkier

Mrs. Faith Martin

Dr. & Mrs. Wendell McBurney

Mrs. Margaret McCormick

Mrs. Patty Bennett

Mrs. Fances McDonald

Mr.& Mrs. William McChesney

Mrs. Alice Sterrett

14

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Yatsko

GRACIOUS GIVING. GRATEFUL LIVING FUND

Our Gracious Giving, Grateful Living Fund (dedicated to benevolent care) exceeds \$2 million annually. Our mission continues through gifts from people who recognize the love of Christ within our walls.

DONORS

Anonymous Anonymous Anonymous

Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Allison Mr.& Mrs. Brian Allman

General & Mrs. James E. Andrews

Mrs. Ann Beisel Mrs. Patty Bennett

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bigler Mrs. Luverne Blair

Mr. & Mrs. William Blinn Mrs. Barbara Bolger

Mrs. Barbara Boniker Dr. Nanette Boren

Ms. Patricia Boyle Ms. Ellen Brierly

Mrs. Lois Claerbaut

Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland Dr.& Mrs. Robert Copeland

Mr. & Mrs. Cosentino Ms. Melva Deitt

Mr. Benton Duffett Jr.

Mrs. Beth Esch Mr. & Mrs. Charles Finley

Mr. & Mrs. Willard Harsh

Mr. & Mrs. Dirk Horstman Mr. & Mrs. George Hueber

Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Hunter Mr. Darrell Jacobson

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Jacoby

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Johnston

Mrs. Irma Joseph

Mrs. Sandra Johns

Rev. & Mrs. Ralph Joseph

Ms. Rose Karanzas Ms. Diane Krause

Mr. & Mrs. John Lash

Mrs. Marjorie Lathom

Ms. Arlene Lewandowski

Ms. Joann Logan Miss Joyce Lynn

Mr. Robert Marshall

Dr. & Mrs. Donald H. McBurney

Dr. & Mrs. Wendell McBurney Rev. & Mrs. Timothy McClain

Mr. & Mrs. John McCready Mr. & Mrs. Dennis McFarland

Mrs. Ruth McKissick

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Miller Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Morton

Rev. & Mrs. Robert L. Hemphill Mr. & Mrs. Dean O'Neill Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Plummer Mr. & Mrs. Victor Porter

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Rohm RRM Completions, INC

Mr. David Russell

Ms. Lisa Sage

Mrs. Suzanne Schafer

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Schwedler Ms. Marcia Siebring

Dr. Kenneth G. Smith

Mrs. Ruth Vos

Washington Women's Missionary Fellowship

Mr. & Mrs. A. Dale Weaver Ms. Margaret Weimer

Dr. & Mrs. David A. Weir Mr. & Mrs. William Weir

Ms. Sarah Willson

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Willson

Mr. & Mrs. Lauren Wolcott

Donations for this fund are undesignated gifts supporting our Benevolent Care Fund.

In the last calendar year the total amount of uncompensated care provided by the RP Home amounted to \$2,298,000, consisting of \$188,329 in benevolent care and \$2,109,671 in contractual adjustments for Medicare, Medical Assistance, and commercial insurance

GIFTS IN MEMORY

Tribute Giving is a way to recognize, honor or celebrate a person, while having an eternal impact.

Please note in **bold** is the name of the person being honored or for whom the tribute was made; donors are listed below the name.

Ms. Mary Joy Blocki

Blocki Flute Method LLC

Rev. Sam Bovle

Mr. & Mrs. R. Scott Boyle Mr. & Mrs. Ian Welsh Ms. Emily Welsh Ms. Mary P Boyle

Mrs. Orlena Boyle

Mr. & Mrs. R. Scott Boyle Mr. & Mrs. Ian Welsh Ms. Emily Welsh Ms. Mary P Boyle

Ms. Sarah B. Brim

Anonymous

Ms. Elizabeth Callaghan

Anonymous

Mrs. Frances Caskey

Mr. & Mrs. William Blin

Mrs. Carmella Copenhaver Kolay Mr. & Mrs. James Copenhaver

Ms. Margaret Dereich

Ms. Nancy Oldham

Dr. & Mrs. John O. Edgar

Advisors Service Corporation Major & Mrs. Marilyn Copeland Dr. and Mrs. Robert M. Copeland Mr. and Mrs. Steve Copeland Mr. & Mrs. Sean Donaldson Mr. & Mrs. John Shaw

Ms. Aletta Edgar

Dr. Sara Wuthnow

Mrs. Donna Harmon

Ms. Tracy T. Reynolds

Mrs. Jean Hemphill

Mr. & Mrs. Lauren & Sandra Wolcott General and Mrs. James E. Andrews

Mr. & Mrs. J. Wendell Hemphill

Mr. Richard Hemphill

Mrs. MaryLou Hemphill

Mr. & Mrs. George Hueber

Ms. Cathy Jacoby

Anonymous

Mr. Thomas Joseph

Mrs. Irma Joseph

Mrs. Ella Karanzas

Ms. Rose M. Karanzas

Mr. David King

Mr. & Mrs. Seth Rosenberg

Mrs. Angela Klein

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Cosentino

Mrs. Lois Marshall

Mr. Robert Marshall

Mr. & Mrs. Melville W. Martin

Dr. Nanette Boren

Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Bunner

Mr. & Mrs. Charles McBurney

Anonymous

Mrs. Caroline McCready

Mrs. Ruth Vos

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth McFarland

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis McFarland

Mrs. Florence McMahon

Mr. & Mrs. David Smelko

Rev. & Mrs. Robert McMillan

Rev. & Mrs. Bruce C. Hemphill

Mrs. Bernice Patton

Ms. Loretta Hulbert

Mrs. Mary Lou Poggenburgh

Mrs. Suzanne Schager

Ms. Catherine Pope

Ms. Lenore C. Pope

Mr. Leo Pope

Ms. Lenore C. Pope

Mrs. Eunice Posset

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Levy

Mr. Frank Riehle

Mrs. Frank Riehle

Ms. Agnes Robb

Ms. Ellen Brierly

Rev. Remo Robb

Ms. Ellen Brierly

Rev. G.M. Robb

Mr. Benton Duffett, Jr.

Mrs. W. G."Echo" Robb

General & Mrs. James E. Andrews

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Rohm

Mr. & Mrs William Legg

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Rohm

Mrs. Anna Ruth Rohm

Mrs. Gail McCready

Mrs. Marion Ruhl

Ms. Arlene Lewandowski

Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Shearer

Mr. John Russell

Mr. Dale F. Marrison

Mrs. Marjorie Russell

Mrs. Mary White

Mrs. Opal Russell

Mrs. Everett Wood

Mrs. Marjorie Russell

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Ford

Ms. Virginia M. Haiges

Mr. Michael F. Lukac

Rev. & Mrs. Glenn McFarland

Mr. Dale F. Marrison

Dr. & Mrs. Michael Nagel

Mr. & Mrs. Fred J Pellegrino

Mrs. Jacquelin P. Spear

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Watters

Mrs. Mary White

Rev. Tim Russell

Mrs. Katherine Russell

Mrs. Geneva Rutherford

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne DeGoines

Mr. Mel Rutherford

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne DeGoines

Mrs. Floy Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bigler

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Skees

Mrs. Grace Spieth

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bigler

Dr. Stephen Szilagyi

Ms. Jean Szilagyi

Mrs. Mariam Vos

Mrs. Ruth Bloor

Ms. Maria Wagman Ms. Sarah Hoge

Mrs. Betty Weimer

Ms. Margaret Weimer

Mrs. Mable Welsh

Ms. Patricia Boyle

Ms. Emily Welsh

Mr. & Mrs. Ian Welsh

Mrs. Miriam Wenkhous

Major & Mrs. Stanley Copeland

Mrs. Sandra M. Johns

Mr. & Mrs. Dirk Horstman

Mr. & Mrs. John Lash Mrs. Marjorie Lathom

Mr. & Mrs. David Mohr

Mr. Donald Wenkhous

Mr. & Mrs. John Lash Mrs. Marjorie Lathom

Mr. Don B. Willson

Ms. Sarah Willson

Mrs. Carolyn Wilson

Mr.& Mrs. John K. Wilson

Dr. & Mrs. R. Paul Wright Mr. Richard Hemphill

Ms. Jeannette Young

Ms. Mia King

17

CAREERS AT RP HOME

At RP Home, you know you are improving the lives of our residents every day. Each and every staff member works hard to deliver on our mission of providing a supportive and fulfilling living environment. Together, our staff and teams can grow and enrich the lives of the residents.

Our employees are one of the reasons the Home is so highly recognized for extraordinary care and satisfaction. If you are looking to make a difference, consider joining our team!

We are actively hiring for the following positions:

RNs LPNs

Med Techs Personal Care Caregivers

CNAs

You can learn more at our website (rphome.org/careers) as well as submit an application directly:

Kathie Haffly, Human Resources Coordinator

2344 Perrysville Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15214

khaffly@rphome.org | 412-321-4661



Employee Appreciation Fund

RP Home is honored to have employees who have dedicated their lives to our residents and our mission. Each staff member works hard to deliver on our mission of providing a supportive and fulfilling living environment.

The Home has an employee appreciation fund which provides residents, families, and others with the opportunity to honor our employees. Every dollar raised is directly used to show appreciation to our staff!

Mrs. Nancy Petshot Mr. & Mrs. Edward Johnston n this seaso community everything vou do for of thanks ve're thank to you fo

at www.phone.org/give).	□\$1,000 □\$500 □\$250 □\$100 □\$50 □\$	□ Accept this gift in honor / memory (circle) of:	☐ How is this person related to you?	□ Please notify: Name:	Address:		\Box I'm interested in talking with someone about an estate gift to help ensure that	future seniors are well cared for.	Name: Email:
-------------------------	---	---	--------------------------------------	------------------------	----------	--	--	------------------------------------	--------------

RPWA DONATION

With my enclosed gift, I am joining other Reformed Presbyterian Woman's

(Please make checks payable to RPWA; donations by credit card can be made

Association (RPWA) supporters with a tax deductible donation of:

consider sharing We hope you'll

the spirit of

the season by

supporting

our year end

undraiser-

or something

Please contact Cara D. Todhunter, Executive Director at ctodhunter@rphome.org for questions.

Please include my/our gift in the list of supporters as:

□ Anonymous

☐ Listed Above

Reformed Presbyterian Woman's Association serves all people regardless of race, color, creed, religion, sex, national origin, age, familial status, handicap or disability.

We are an equal opportunity employer.



care, housing and supportive services including independent living, personal care, nursing and rehabilitative services. We are registered with the Pennsylvania Department of State, Bureau

of Charitable Organizations.

serves people of all faiths. We provide health

Association is a 501(C) 3 nonprofit charitable organization, founded in 1897, which today

The Reformed Presbyterian Woman's



2344 Perrysville Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15214